

Summary of Golf & Greens Committee meeting

May 20, 2024

Rhett reported that due to corporate issues, quite a bit of current information is delayed until the June meeting. Corporate is working on the problem, but there is a 5 day gap in Revenue missing due to server problems. Corporate is still working on recovering the missing data.

Income is mostly even or ahead of budget and Expenses are quite a bit lower than last year.

Ryan advised that during the first week of June, major aerifications will begin, therefore on Sunday-Wednesday, all 27 holes will be closed. All greens should be finished by Wednesday and they'll be finishing up on Thursday and Friday.

The silver tees on South and West courses will be worked on eventually in conjunction with work being done with Gary Brawley, the new course architect. In the meantime, they'll move the silver tee box on West 6 to a better location..

Also, Ryan and Caleb will ask the maintenance crew to please cut their engines while we're in the fairways.

Old Business

- Craig went over the "scripts" with the Starters. Common courtesy and rules are to be pointed out to both residents and non-residents.
- There was a brief discussion about cigar butts around the courses and smoking in the restrooms (particularly the ladies restrooms).
- Insurance will stay the same if (fleet) golf carts' speed is increased so the new carts will be able to go 14 MPH
- *All associations are asked to consider going 2/cart on CPO (Cart Path Only) days but this will **not** be a mandate*

New Business

- The North 9 sod will be completed when the developer Unit 26 over to the HOA but the date of that is still TBD (to be determined)
- There is no easy fix to the flooding problem on North 8; it would require a re-design that would fall to the HOA and be *very* costly. This has been a very rainy year so far but it should subside soon so, in the meantime, it may be best to move to the Drop Zone on "flood days".
- It appears that there are several missing stakes in some ESAs on South 2, West 4, and North 8 – new stakes have been ordered.
- It's requested that golfers use sand in the divots on the tee boxes whenever possible

- The question was asked if 6-seater carts are allowed on the course. TBD
- The addition of a restroom between South 9 and North 1 has been confirmed – just no timeline yet.

The next meeting will be June 17th at 1:00 pm.